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                             Yaquina Bay Yacht Club


            Newsletter


November 2007





A publication for the Members and Friends of the Yaquina Bay Yacht Club








		    Racing and Cruising





� 


       Many in our membership have asked for more club sailing opportunities, and we are more than happy to oblige!  Due to popular demand, Frostbite Series, which usually begins in January, will begin immediately.  


Each month on the 1st and 3rd Sundays at Noon, meet on the water near the Coast Guard (CG) Buoy.  Races are informal, there is no committee boat, nor times recorded.  
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Our Mailing Address is 750 SW Bay Boulevard, Newport, OR  97365





Our Website URL


Is www.yaquinabay yachtclub.org 





For questions about the Club, contact Commodore Joe Novello at � HYPERLINK "mailto:NovelloJ@charter.net" ��NovelloJ@charter.net� 


For questions about or contributions to this newsletter contact Stephanie Brown, editor, at 265-4575 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com" ��alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com�
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Members’ Center


The newsletter is open for all members


to submit Articles, Announcements 


or Classified Ads.  You can email 


your newsletter items to � HYPERLINK "mailto:YBYC.email@gmail.com" ��YBYC.email@gmail.com� 


or to me directly at alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com 





Don’t forget to check out the bulletin board at the clubhouse…there’s boats for sale, people looking for crew, crew looking for boats, newsletters from other yacht clubs, racing news, results and more.
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November Monthly Meeting and Potluck





Where: YBYC Clubhouse


When: 6 p.m. Appetizers, 7 p.m. Dinner


Theme:  Annual Awards, Election of 2008 Officers, 60th Anniversary and Commodores’ Reunion.


Provided: Punch, Appetizers, Prime Rib, Rolls, and Cake


Bring:  Salad or Side to share, Beverages, and your Place Settings.


Cost: $15.00 each, Commodores’ meals are Complimentary


RSVP to Dorothy at 541-563-3900 or dbogumil@peak.org


�





Offshore Fun Race





Bill Barbat has been promoting ocean racing for years. On Sunday, October 14th, he got his wish. Six boats started at Buoy #3 (just outside of the jetty), did a run down to the Wave-Energy Buoy (off of the Lighthouse) with a beat back to Whistler (the West most marker for entering the bay). The participants were, Little Annie’s Fanny, Camelot, Vela, Kaimu, Crystal Echo and Aeries. (Contact the skippers if you would like to go next time.)





Was it fun? Why don’t we ask Garth (first place finisher) to answer that question.





“That was more fun than I ever could have imagined. Doug Mecham was at the helm most of the time while I did a 3-stooges version of a spinnaker set. He was glowing like a little kid as he told us helmsman stories from 30 years ago.





Jim Rice said we blew everyone away because we were the only boat to use a spinnaker. Doug said it was the ‘Mecham factor’ that did it. I interrupted them both, to take credit for the back ache that I had, from cleaning all of the crud off the bottom on Saturday. 





Maybe it was all of the above because we were hauling ass the whole time. At one point we flew off a large swell and belly-flopped into the next. It sounded like an explosion in the cabin. How cool is that?”		Garth – Little Annie’s Fanny





There are plans for more offshore events in 2008. We hope to have enough races to create a “series”. All events will be subject to cooperating weather and sea conditions.





“So Bill, now that you finally got what you wanted, are you happy now?”  (Smile.)


Ron Cole-New Offshore Convert





Notice to Skippers: Please read this month’s article in the “Education Corner”, for Off Shore requirements for participation and scoring.








Clubhouse Update


November 10 – Rented Afternoon


November 17 – Annual Meeting, Election of Officers, Year End Awards


Nov 24 – Rented Evening


Nov 28-Dec 2 - Rented  All Day 


Dec 6 - 7 p.m. Board Meeting


Dec 7 Rented – Afternoon –Evening


Dec 12 Rented Daytime


Dec 13 Rented Daytime


Dec 15 6 p.m. Monthly Potluck


Dec 16 Rented Evening





Please respect the privacy of our renters, their return business keeps the club going!  Your ongoing help is appreciated in keeping our clubhouse neat and ready to rent, Thanks!


See our calendar on the website for a complete list of rentals and activities. 


� HYPERLINK "http://www.yaquinabayyachtclub.org" ��http://www.yaquinabayyachtclub.org�





          Membership Corner


Please welcome new members Ralph and Toni Goodwin! Be sure to look for them and introduce yourself at the next club event.  You can find obtain contact information by logging on to the YBYC Google Group.   To access the YBYC’s discussion group on Google, use this web address: � HYPERLINK "http://groups.google.com/group/ybyc" ��http://groups.google.com/group/ybyc�  You will be prompted to Log In or Apply for Membership (new logons only)  














          �    �   �   �








Board Bits


Board Members Present: Ron Cole, Donita Cole, Dorothy Bogumil, Ken Brown, Stephanie Brown, Joe Novello, Laurie Weitkamp.


Called to order at 7:00 p.m.


Secretary:  Minutes of the Oct 2007 meeting were reviewed and approved.


Treasurer: Dorothy Bogumil


Treasurer’s report was reviewed and approved. 2008 dues are coming in.


Commodore: Ted Thurman No Report 


Vice Commodore: Joe Novello


Nominations announced: remaining openings are Secretary and Racing/Cruising Chair.


Race Chair: Joe Novello


2007 season is over.  Suggested having races every first and third Sunday year around.  Consensus was a go ahead.  Donita identified 17 boats capable of offshore sailing. Will pursue offshore events, weather permitting. 


Education Chair: Ron Cole


Non-profit status established for the Oregon Coast Boating Safety and Education Foundation, a 501(c)3.  


Instructors are planning the 2008 schedule


Ron received a letter from a woman looking for FT paid work at YBYC.  More discussion later.


Hospitality: Laurie Weitkamp


Discussed program for Nov meeting.  Schmaltz’s to host Dec Meeting. 


Membership Chair:  Donita Cole


Ralph and Toni Goodwin were approved. New nametags for 2008 were approved.


Fleet: Discussed repair, approved estimates.


House: Stephanie Brown December is booking up. Trash can is locked. 


Newsletter and Web:


Discussed and approved opening access to Google group to “friends of YBYC”





Adjourned 7:49 p.m.








	Even better, this series doesn’t end when the winter weather fades; we will continue the weekend Sunday Sailing all year long!  Weather permitting, we will integrate offshore excursions, too.  See article below for offshore requirements.


	Help us name the Sunday Series.  Send your race series name suggestions to any board member.  Some ideas to get you thinking: Crabpot Cruise, Weekend Warriors, Buoy �Bumpers, etc.





�





�





Education, Cont from page 1


In addition, education will come via this winter’s Wednesday Night Off-Shore Class, which is also required for participation and scoring. (You can opt out of this requirement if you can demonstrate proficiency in all of the course topics.) We will cover such topics as navigation (charting, sounding, GPS and compass swinging), signaling devices and lifting equipment. Man-over-board (MOB) techniques will be discussed at the class and then practiced on the water as part of the Frost Bite Series. We hope to have guest speakers, so this should be a lot of fun as well as educational.


Are the above requirements “over-kill”? Maybe, but the fishermen in the above story were only at Buoy #3. They were already close to the jetty and they still could not beat the fog. So what about you? If you were socked-in by the fog, and lost all visual references, would you have the equipment and the knowledge to safely return from the race? Are you equipped to pull crew out of the water? Can you effectively render aid to another vessel?





See you at the class.


Ron Cole - Education Chair








�




















�





Education Spotlight


  Wednesday Night Off Shore Class


I recently became aware a tragic story. The fog came in quickly and the skipper mistook the North jetty for the South jetty. Even with life jackets, two out of three on board died. While this story took place long ago, a fast moving fog is still an ever present danger.


YBYC hopes to avoid such a tragedy, during a club sanctioned off shore event, through preparation and education.  Preparation means that your vessel is well equipped. Having a current US Coast Guard Auxiliary Vessel Safety Check decal will be a requirement for participation and scoring. For a free Vessel Safety Check you can contact Tom Murphy at (541) 265-9648 prior to signing up for the race. 


…Cont. See  Education Page 2











